
BOROUGH OF GLEN ROCK 

DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION 

  

Recreation Advisory Board Meeting 
Tuesday November 12, 2019 

8pm 

 

Attendance: Katie Frey, Brian Van Schoonhoven, Jon Hendl, Aaron Stotesbury, Matt Deely, 

Bob Bourne, Anne Camp, Jim Leonard, Michelle Torpey 

Old Business: 1) Faber Vote is tomorrow, if we need to discuss the vote in more detail, we’ll 

have a December meeting. 

2) Cleaning bids have gone out for the park rest rooms and pool. 

3) The bathrooms are being winterized and closing up for the season 

4) The revised bylaws have not been approved, couldn’t be voted on due to lack of attendants, 

will be pushed to the next meeting if possible.  

 

New Business:  
 
 

Board of Education Update: The Hamilton Bids were rejected but they will be going out to bid 

again and the project should still be on time.  

 

Recreational Athletic Organization Updates 

Little League- There are 4 new board members. Opening day will be April 18.  Travel is 

wrapped up and regular registration will start January 1.  Would like to se the quotes from 

Viersma to fix the field pushed at the budget meetings as a capital project.    

Lacrosse-All is quiet right now, recently had a bard meeting and the fall clinics that were held 

went well. They raised a lot of money for the HS program.  There is a scheduling meeting this 

week and registration will open January 1.  

GRSC- Everything is winding down. This is the final weekend and then there are a few makeup 

games.  There is a board meeting in December but there shouldn’t be any major changes. 

GRSS- Having a game under the lights on Saturday and then winding down this week. Having 

lights at Hamilton were a godsend and there were no complaints.  The indoor program for K-1st 

grade registration opened on Saturday and is almost full.  

Jr Football- The season ended last week, 1 team won the division.  Flex continued to grow and 

both teams had winning records. Board elections will be in December 

Wrestling-No report  

Basketball- Gearing up. Travel tryouts. 750 participants in both rec/travel. 73+ teams. Started 

2nd grade program, 70 boys and 50 girls, held at Byrd from 9-5. 32 people paid late fees. 6 girls 

teams are being coached by women and one boys team. Pre season travel and rec will start n 

December.  The 17th closes registration.  There will be 2 refs for every game in the big gyms, and 

they will be instituting a strict code of conduct (zero tolerance). 

Men’s Basketball-No Report 



BOROUGH OF GLEN ROCK 

DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION 

  
Men’s Softball-No Report  

Dog Park- Construction is continuing.  The Glen Rock Home for the Holidays is holding an 

event on December 7th. Anyone can sign up to have a booth, would be a great place to advertise 

spring sports. Wreaths Across America is also happening that day.  

Member Reports-   No reports 

Recreation Director Report: In addition to cleaning bids going out and fields closing for the 

season, the department is working on finding additional space for the spring season for when 

Hamilton shuts down and without having Brookside.  The county will take applications for their 

fields in January.  Looking at 2002 field policy, it shows priority as rec 1st, non season sports, 

adult, travel, clubs, then clinics.  In season rec teams will get priority for fields this spring and 

any travel teams should look at playing more away games.  Katie also met with the electrician to 

discuss everyone’s concerns about the light switch at Upper Faber and they are sending a quote 

to replace that when they change the bulbs.   

 

Next Scheduled Meeting 

Tuesday, January 21, 2020 at 8:00pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Katie Frey 

Director of Parks & Recreation, Borough of Glen Rock 


